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Announcements:

Elisabeth Teller of Kidsteps announced they are moving their business offices to: 41 Marne St, Hamden. 
Approval of October Minutes

Myra Watnick made a motion to approve the October minutes. Elisabeth Teller seconded the motion. The Motion passed unanimously.

Old Business

April is family focus meeting and the planning of this meeting is deferred to Communication-Education-Outreach Committee. Cindy asked Birth to Three providers for families that are available to share their experiences with the Council at the April meeting and an email will go out.  

Parent Support Grant Update

Jane Hampton, Training Director of the Connecticut Parent Advocacy Center (CPAC) gave an update on parent support grant and events coming up. New forms for mentoring program have a space for provider to add their name to ensure proper follow-up

Lead Agency Update/Fiscal Update

Lynn Johnson, Part C Director-Office of Early Childhood (OEC)-Birth to Three System gave the lead agency update. The Governor signed the state budget on 10/31/17 and the OEC appropriation for Birth to Three is $21,446,804. The change in payment process began on November 1st. Issues with the data system are being addressed. Provider agencies were all offered advance payments by OEC and DSS to cover start up.  Staff from PCG are here today and a provider meeting will be held later today.

IDEA Updates

Dispute Resolution Mediations and Hearings – There have been no requests for Mediations, Hearings or Complaints since last report.

Federal Application. When the form is received and completed, dates for public comment will be shared with ICC and public.
Alice Ridgway, Assistant Part C Director gave an update on the Annual Performance Report (APR) summary and is due to OSEP (Office Special Education Programs) February 1, 2018. 
State Systematic Improvement Plan (SSIP) Implementation.  The SSIP Team Leaders will be working with their committee members during ICC committee work today. 
OEC Updates

CDI Survey. The biennial CDI survey of Birth to Three program directors has been emailed.  Recipients are asked to reflect on their experiences over the past few months with Child Development Infoline services and information.  Another survey was emailed to parents and a third will be mailed to referral sources.  Results will be compiled by Carey Consulting and reported to Family Support Division and CDI administrators to guide program development. 
SSIP Medical Messaging is ongoing.
1. October 25 Yale Pediatric Grand Rounds presented by Carol Weitzman, Corinne Griffin, Lynn Skene Johnson and Ann Milanese

2. October 30 CT Public Health Association poster presentation on Lead Poisoning, Eileen McMurrer in collaboration with DPH, CDI and CHDI/Dr. Trish Garcia

3. December 8 workshop at Fairhaven Community Health Center presented by Eileen McMurrer

4. Plans are underway for a CT-AAP webinar on February 7 to provide “Updates on the CT Birth to Three System”
Service coordination training. 31 providers attended last week. 
Personnel Development. Staff from OEC attended the Early Childhood Personnel Center (ECPC) Institute as part of a team that included representation from Birth to Three, 619/Part B, Parent, and OEC Quality Division.  The institute focused on professional development leadership.  A plan was developed to advance cross-sector professional development both within the OEC and in the larger Early Childhood community.  The team will be receiving technical assistance on implementing the plan from Maureen Greer, executive director of the Infant Toddler Coordinator Association. 

Department of Insurance-Consumer Affairs Division
Kathy Walsh, Principal Examiner from the Department of Insurance presented on the agency which provides oversight on commercial health insurance plans. The agency licenses, ensures compliance with mandates including timely processing and audits insurance companies. The coverage for Birth to Three & Autism services in Connecticut that mandate commercial insurance plans issued in CT was explained. She worked with previous billing vendor and can be available to work with the current vendor.

Public Consulting Group (PCG) Overview & Status

Paula Van Meter, from PCG gave an overview of insurance billing services and an update on their activities in the system. July through October data has been sent out to clearinghouse and awaiting responses.  Many of the items that “Need Attention” are data errors that PCG needs to correct, and providers should see the status change.
Committee Reports 

Legislative/Fiscal Committee: (Co-Chairs: Myra Watnick & Elaine Balsley) Elaine reported on invoicing and how to format in SPIDER. Birth to Three providers would like to generate reports that can predict revenue. When providers have specific questions on PCG issues to submit them to lead agency by Thursday before the weekly call on Tuesdays with PCG. 
System Support/ Professional Development: (Co-Chairs: Anne Giordano & Elisabeth Teller):  Anne reported the group drafted and developed communication plan and triage chart of who to contact for topical assistance. 
Communications/Education/Outreach Committee: (Co-Chairs: Corinne Griffin & Carol Peltier) 

Michelle reported on activities to engage parent involvement in the April ICC meeting. Discussed gathering bullets on what can be included for parents presenting at the April ICC meeting and recruiting families that are available for video sessions.
The meeting ended at 12:02pm
Respectfully Submitted,

Anna Hollister

NEXT State ICC MEETING: Monday, February 5, 2018 at BEACON, 500 Enterprise Drive-Suite 3D (Hartford Room), Rocky Hill, CT. Please RSVP to Anna Hollister at 860-500-4411 or via e-mail at: anna.hollister@ct.gov
February 5, 2018
April 2, 2018
June 4, 2018
August 6, 2018
October 1, 2018
December 3, 2018
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Minutes





ICC Members Present: Elaine Balsley, Ann Gionet, Anne Giordano, Corinne Griffin, Cindy Jackson, Lynn Johnson, Ginny Mahoney, Kim Nilson, Heather Petit, John Reilly, Michelle Rinaldi, Elisabeth Teller, Nicole Villanueva,  Myra Watnick, Robin Wood








ICC Members Absent: Tiffanie Allain, Shanda Easley, Jennifer Miner, Carol Peltier, Anne George Puskar, Louis Tallarita, Dr. Carol Weitzman








The meeting began at 9:15 AM.








Introductions:





Cindy Jackson, ICC Chair, welcomed everyone to the State ICC meeting. Council members and eighteen members of the public introduced themselves. 





Public Comment





Deb Richards, CREC gave public comment on challenges of income projection and revenue in the new system of payments. Deferred to committee work.





Steve Hunt of Building Bridges gave public comment on open communication and maintaining system of communication with providers in Birth to Three System. Deferred to committee work.




















 






























